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Hello Matt,
 
Thank you for providing the inspection report for the Boettcher Limestone Quarry. Holcim (US) Inc. was trying to correct the problem back in 2015
when a groundwater seepage evaluation was conducted and although neither a clay liner, nor slurry wall were installed at the site, Holcim at that time
determined that due to low permeability material in the surrounding rocks, any ground water seepage into the ponds is below the State Engineer’s
allowable leakage rates as referenced in the August 1999 State Engineer Guidelines for Lining Criteria for Gravel Pits. Based on the data provided by
Holcim on September 21, 2015 we certified that pond 2, B and C at the site have achieved the design standard for ground water seepage for lined reservoirs
in accordance with the 1999 SEO Guidelines (see attached approval letter and a map showing the location of Pond 2, B and C).  Since that time Holcim has
been submitting monthly reports/accounting spreadsheets to DWR. We had a meeting with Holcim, the Division Office and the water commissioner last
year in December to discuss the results of the monitoring program. Based on the data provided by Holcim we all agreed that the monitoring program to
date has provided sufficient data to confirm that an augmentation plan is required for the ground water exposed at the site.  Given that, I believe
Holcim discontinued monitoring the ground water seepage at the site, and my understanding is that Holcim was in the process of applying for an
augmentation plan. Let me know if you have any other questions.
 
Best Regards,
Ioana
 
 
 

 
Ioana Comaniciu, P.E. 
Water Resources Engineer

 
 
  P 303-866-3581 x 8246  
  1313 Sherman St., Suite 818, Denver, CO 80203
   ioana.comaniciu@state.co.us  | www.water.state.co.us  
[Quoted text hidden]
 
2 attachments

Liner Certification.pdf 
161K

Map (Pond No. 2, B and C).pdf 
1714K

mailto:ioana.comaniciu@state.co.us
http://www.water.state.co.us/
https://mail.google.com/mail/u/0?ui=2&ik=62a0fa4cd9&view=att&th=16414b46d5d09286&attid=0.1&disp=attd&realattid=f_jikqsvwg1&safe=1&zw
https://mail.google.com/mail/u/0?ui=2&ik=62a0fa4cd9&view=att&th=16414b46d5d09286&attid=0.2&disp=attd&realattid=f_jikqszsq2&safe=1&zw








idc
Typewritten Text
Pond C

idc
Typewritten Text
Pond B

idc
Typewritten Text
Pond 2

idc
Typewritten Text
Part of Pond B

idc
Typewritten Text
Part of Pond B




